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  Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome back to school! We hope you had a wonderful break with your 
lovely children and feel refreshed and ready for the new academic year.   
 
All pupils  have made a very positive start to school and seem to be having 
lots of fun learning with their new teachers.  It has been fantastic to visit 
each class and see what a positive attitude our children have.  We can  
already see pupils using the “learning characters” (which are on page 4) to 
grow their brains! 
 
We have also been very impressed with our sixty new Reception pupils who 
have settled quickly into school routines.  As you can see from the photo-
graphs on the following pages, they are absolutely delightful and have made 
a fabulous start to life at Sydenham. 
 
It has been a real pleasure this week to work with Miss Challand who has 
returned after a secondment as acting Associate Head at Lighthorne Heath 
Primary School.  Miss Challand will be working as as a second Associate 
Head alongside myself and Mrs Westwood, helping to run our growing 
school. 
 
All of the staff are looking forward to continuing to work in partnership with 
parents and carers to ensure our children have the very best  educational 
experiences. We try very hard to make school life a positive experience for 
all of the school community, but do come and tell us if you think we aren’t 
getting it right or have any suggestions for improvement!  
 

   
 

 

  

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx








Our Learning Characters 
These are the characters we use at school to help us develop a good 

attitude to our learning and GROW our brains! 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Concentrate. Have a go. 

Use your imagination. 

Be curious. 

Cooperate. 

Enjoy learning. 

Never give up. 

Keep on improving. 

When we think like 
our characters, we  

become learning super 
heroes! 

In assembly this week 
we have been thinking 

about the  
characteristics of a  
successful learner. 



Information for the Forthcoming Year 

School Meals 
A reminder that all infant children (Reception, Year 1 and Year 2) are entitled to a free hot 
lunch. School dinners for juniors (years 3, 4, 5 and 6) cost £2.10. 
Footballs 
A polite reminder that children should not be playing football in the playground before the 
school day to prevent other school children, toddlers, babies or parents getting hit by balls. 
Please help us by closely supervising your child / children in the playground before and  
after school. Thank you, in anticipation of your usual support. Children do not need to 
bring in footballs to use a break time—we will provide suitable balls. 
Year 3 Swimming 
Year 3 will begin their swimming lessons at Newbold Comyn leisure centre next week. Miss 
Martin’s class will swim every Monday (beginning  September 12th) and Miss Ball’s class 
will swim on a Tuesday (beginning September 13th.)  The children will be travelling by 
coach. Swimming is a compulsory part of the curriculum, so please ensure your child has a 
swimming costume and towel with them.  Lessons will cost £3.50 per week 
Library 
For those parents and carers who have children that are new to the school, please note that 
we have a computerised library system at Sydenham. Staff will be scanning new children’s 
thumb prints so that they can access their library account. Please contact your child’s class 
teacher if you would like any further information about this system. 
Topic Letters 
Each class teacher has published a ‘Topic Letter’ so that you can see what your child will be 
taught this term. Your child should have brought this letter home today. Please do not hesi-
tate to see your child’s class teacher if you would like any additional information. 
Early Birds Breakfast Club 
A reminder that our school breakfast club runs from 8 O’Clock every morning, and now 
costs £3 / session, whatever time your child arrives. Children are served breakfast,      
including toast,  cereal, croissants, eggs, bacon sandwiches, yogurts, fresh fruit, tea and 
fruit juice. Last food served at 8.40am. Please see Sarah, Kiran, Anna or Deb in the school 
office if you would like to book your child a place.  
Lateness and Absence 
Please note that all children should be lined up in the school playground at 8.55am for the 
start of the school day. Please remember lateness causes disruption to all the children’s 
learning and can cause children to feel upset and anxious. If you do arrive late, please note 
that children must come into school via the main reception / office area, and be signed in 
by an adult. 
Emergency Contact Details / Text Alert Service 
It is vital that the school has up-to-date contact details for all parents and carers in case of 
an emergency situation. We also need your current mobile phone number so that you don’t 
miss out on our text alert service. Please ensure you have informed the school office of any 
changes to your address or telephone numbers. Please also provide your email address so 
you can receive correspondence electronically.Thank you. 
 
Parking 
Please park responsibly and legally outside the school when dropping off and collecting 
your child. Please show consideration for local residents and the safety of all children and 
families. Owing to the potential danger occasioned by the numbers of children and families 
using the school gates and the additional site traffic, you are reminded that it is absolutely    
 



crucial that parents and carers do not use the school car park to drop off / collect their 
children at the start and end of the day. As pedestrians use this entrance / exit, it is 
highly dangerous for cars to be trying to use it as children are entering or leaving our site.  
Please park legally and responsibly to ensure the safety of all our children, with due             
consideration for our neighbours. Your co-operation is very much appreciated. 
 
Home Learning and Book Bags 
Home learning is a wonderful way to become involved in your child’s education.  It also 
promotes time management and academic discipline as well as being a fun way to  
practise skills or find out new things. 
Your child should already have received a new home learning book.  Class teachers will 
stick homework into your child’s book each week. We will try hard to give your child sev-
eral suggested activities related to their learning in school, so that everyone feels able to 
achieve something. You may choose to do one or two of the suggested activities, or may 
find that you have time to do all of them! Please talk to your child’s class teacher if you 
have any difficulties or concerns, or need to be able to access resources such as the inter-
net in school. Home learning books will be sent home on Thursdays and must be returned 
by Tuesday. 
Children will still be required to read regularly at home with you and given regular    
spellings to learn. Please make sure that your child brings his / her book bag to school 
every day. Please see your child’s class teacher if you have any further queries or concerns 
about home learning.  
 
Medical Appointments 
Please try to make medical / dental appointments out of school hours, so that your child 
does not miss out on any of her / his learning. Thank you, in anticipation of your support. 
 
Term dates 
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 Clubs 
All children in Y1—Y6 should have brought home a letter today explaining  the clubs that are 
running this half-term.  If your child would like to attend a club, please complete the form on the 
letter and return it to the class teacher.  We will allocate places next week and inform you via 
text if your child has a place at a club.  We try to make this a fair process and hope to en-
sure that every child gets at least one club of their choice.  Now we have 360 pupils, this can be 
tricky and not everybody can have their first choice club—thank you in anticipation of your  
understanding over this matter.  Thank you also to the teachers who are generously running 
these clubs after school. 
 
Staff changes 
As well as welcoming back Miss Challand as a second Associate Head Teacher, we also say hello 
to Miss Martin who is teacing Year Three.  Three wonderful new Teaching Assistants join our 
team:  Mr Sidgwick (Year 2,) Mrs Quantrell (Year 3,) and Miss Hover (Year 6.)  All new staff are 
a fantastic asset to our school. 

Dear Parents, 

We would like to say a very big thank you to those parents who have already started using Par-
entPay either to log on and activate their account or to make on line payments. We have already 
noticed the impact of having less cash in school. 

If you would like any help in activating your account or require any training in making an online 
payment please call in to the school office where Sarah will be happy to assist you.  If you have 
mislaid your letter with your username and password, we can supply you with a duplicate let-
ter upon request.  

We have some parents who have expressed an interest in making payments via a local Pay-
point (McColls or Asda) and if you would like to use this service, please let the office know and 
we can order you a paypoint card. 

As we are entering all payment items on to Parent Pay you can log in to your account and check 
if you have any outstanding balances and check the payments you have made.  We urge you to 
log on to check your account regularly as if you do not agree with any of the outstanding bal-
ances we need to know as soon as possible. 

The school office will continue to send regular texts regarding outstanding monies for dinners, 
swimming, trips, breakfast and butterflies etc.  If you think there is any discrepancy after receiv-
ing a text please let the school office within 5 days in order that we can amend your account. If 
you do not contact us within 5 days after receiving a text we will assume you agree with our re-
cords. 

Once again many thanks to everyone who has started to use our new online payment system and 
please do not hesitate to contact us if you require any help. 

Best wishes, 

Sarah Beck( (business Manager) 



Last year the whole school wrote and published a book called “The Unique  
Unicorn” which celebrated diversity and the fact that difference is a wonderful 
thing!  The story and pictures were all created by the children, guided by local 
author Lee Sterrey.  As you can see from the newspaper report below, we even 
made it into the local press. 

The book was entered in to a national competition run by the NASUUWT teacher’s union.  
The competition, “Arts and Minds”, celebrates cultural diversity and, this week, we received a 
letter and certificate explaining that our book has ben awarded a special  
commendation!  The judges of the competition said:  “This is an amazing book.  It 
looks at the importance of communication in a fun way and is an accessible read.  
We love the idea of the unicorns changing colour when they take on different 
ideas.  It’s nice to think this is a whole school project and the product of some-
thing that is a lot bigger.  A truly fabulous piece of work.” 
You can see the certificate we were awarded on the next page. 
 
There are still have some copies of the book available to buy from school, priced £5 (you can 
buy the book on Amazon but it will be more expensive.)  In addition, French and Roumanian 
translations of the book are now available to buy on Amazon.  Thank you to Yeleen’s mum 
and Tudor’s mum for providing the translations. 







Brush up your smiles because the school photographer is vising to take  
individual portraits of each child on Wednesday 28th September 2016. 



 

Well done everybody on a brilliant first week back at school!   
Enjoy the weekend and see you all on Monday. 

 
Best wishes from 

Miss Glenny and Miss Challand 
(Associate Head Teachers) 


